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Welcome to the 2022 school year at High Wycombe. We have had an excellent 
start to the year. The children settled into their classes smoothly, thanks to the 
efforts of the staff in our transition program at the end of last year. If you are new 
to our school community this year, I would like to extend a   special welcome to 
you and encourage you to reach out if there is anything you need.  
 
In 2022, our first focus is to ensure our school is a safe, happy environment for learning and we will do this 
through the WA Positive Behaviour Support program (PBS). We will be seeking your input soon about the   
behaviours we expect to see at our school.  
 
Our second focus area is teaching and learning, with high quality teaching in every class and every child mak-
ing good progress in their learning. We must lift our students’ levels in writing, and this will be a priority across 
the school.  
 
Our specialist programs, Italian and Physical Education will continue. Science will be expanded with our chil-
dren having 90 minutes lessons each week. You will also see increased activity in our        sustainability pro-
gram. Ms McLaughlin will be delivering the music program with performing arts and drama included.     
 
Our new staff are Mr Taylor (Year 6), Miss Nelson (Year 1), Miss Dickenson (Pre-Primary) and Miss Underhay 
(school psychologist). Mr Duffield is on long service leave for Semester 1 and Ms Newman will be Deputy    
Principal during this time.  
 
We made some quick changes this week in response to the COVID situation in WA. The understanding and 
support of families and staff ensured this went smoothly.  
 The classrooms will be open to children from 8.30am, children should not arrive at school before this 

time. Breakfast club will be open, served from the  area outside block D.  
 Parents are reminded to leave your child at the classroom door and continue to wear masks when         

entering the school.  
 We have made some changes to the daily operations to reduce the contact between groups of students 

and staff. This includes spreading out the lunch eating areas, allocating toilet blocks to certain year groups 
and limiting activities with large groups of children of different year levels.  

 Parent-teacher meetings will be held over the phone or online.  
 Our assemblies will also be held online and we have postponed our first one until week 3 in order to     

prepare for this.  
All the required changes have been done in a way that supports the children and maintains as much of the 
normal routine as possible while adhering to the government requirements.   
 
Next week our school review is happening. This will be a wonderful opportunity to reflect on how we are    
going as a school and get external validation on this. The staff and school board have been working hard over 
the past months to prepare for this. In time, we will receive a report of our review and this will be shared with 
the school community.   
 
I am excited about the year ahead and the things planned within our school.  We are hoping to bring back the 
school open night and hold our community events; hopefully the conditions will allow this as the year unfolds.  

Kate Lyon 



 
Welcome everybody to the start of a new year. I 
am enjoying my new role and slowly getting my 
head around things.  
 
Thank you for the support and encouragement 
that everybody has given me so far.  

 
The main role for the position this year is Student Wellbeing. In summary I am 
responsible for the health and wellbeing of the students through the programs 
we have in place at the school. E.g. resiliency, values, pastoral care, etc. 
 
The pantry is open Friday afternoon and Monday afternoon so if you require 
anything please come and pop your head in. 
 
Our breakfast club is open as of this week so the students have the opportunity 
to have something to eat before their learning begins. 
 
We have had some very generous donations from community members so if 
your child needs supplies for school, please ask and we can organise what we 
can. 
 
Have a fantastic fortnight and take care of each other. 

Contact Details 
60 Newburn Road 

HIGH WYCOMBE WA 6057 

Email: 
highwycombe.ps@education.wa.edu.au 

Website:   

www.highwycombeps.wa.edu.au 

Telephone:  6228 7500 

Friday 18th February 
9am Online Assembly—Rm 9 

 
Monday 21st February 
4pm Online P&C AGM  

 
Friday 25th February 

9am Online Assembly—Rm 22 
 

 
Year 6  
Basketball  Carnival 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Friday 4th March 
Staff Development Day 

 
Monday 7th March 

LABOUR DAY PUBLIC HOLIDAY 
 

Friday 11th March 
9am Online Assembly—Rm 10 

 
Friday 18th March 

Year 5/6 Summer Carnival 
 

Bully No Way Day 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Monday 21st March 
Harmony Day 

 
Friday 25th March 

9am Online Assembly—Rm 21 
 

FROM THE DEPUTIES DESK 

Teaching & Learning 

Welcome to the new school year, my roles this year revolve around  the areas 

of Teaching and Learning at HWPS. Each fortnight I will provide information 

relating to these areas. 

Home Reading  

 

Class teachers coordinate the home reading for their class and all students take 

home a levelled reading book. 

Teachers listen to students read from the home reading books on a regular 

basis and monitor the books read.  

Students will receive a certificate when they have completed 25,50,75 &100+ 

nights of reading. 

The aim of HWPS’s Home Reading Program is to :  

 Allow students to share a book with an adult who can support them as they 

practise the reading skills they have learnt in class. 

 Boast confidence and nurture a love of reading.  

 Foster comprehension, fluency and 

independent reading.  

Stacey Newman 

Taryn Stafford 

http://www.highwycombeps.wa.edu.au


SCHOOL NEWS 

 
Don’t Forget your  

Water Bottle! 

This is a reminder that students 

need to bring a water bottle to school eve-

ry day as they are not able to drink directly 

from the fountain. 

Please ensure all absences are 

reported to the school with an  

explanation. 

Preferred method is by 

SMS—Text Only 0417 930 070  

Call the Front office (ph 6228 7500)  

Book Club orders and payments can  
be placed online through  Scholas-
tics, LOOP order system.   
Just look over the catalogue with 
your child, select the books you            
want, and go to:  

 
http://parentpayments.scholastic.com.au/ or  

download the Scholastic Book Club App  
 

Issue 1 orders are due back on  
Friday 21st February 2022 

Your Order will arrive approximately two weeks after 
Book Club has closed. They will be delivered to your 

Classroom Teacher for  distribution.  
 

Any queries please contact  Bookclub Co-ordinator  
Kymberley on 0401 817 243   

 

 

 

Welcome back to another wonderful school year. Library sessions have started and I would like to remind parents 
that all students are required to bring a library bag to their library session each week.  

Please note that all student loans are for one week and books need to be returned each week at their class library 
session.  If children miss borrowing during their session they may borrow before school, Monday to Thursday.   

SESSION TIMES:  MONDAY -  Rooms 10, 4, 21, 3, 22 and 12 

    TUESDAY -   Rooms K1, PP2, 11 and 5 

    WEDNESDAY -  Rooms 24 and PP1 

    THURSDAY -  Rooms 2, K2, 23 and 9 

Please note:   Kindy classes commence borrowing in Term 2. 
   Library Sessions sometimes change, your classroom teacher will keep you up to date. 
Mrs Browne 
LIBRARY OFFICER 

  Thank you to all those parents who have paid Voluntary Contributions.  
 
The monies received through Voluntary Contributions are an important part of the school's income stream and  
contribute directly to benefit the learning of all students. The Contributions are used to  purchase equipment and 
resources to support student learning across all learning   areas including online learning. (eg Mathletics and    
Reading Eggs.) 
 
Preferred Payment is via Direct Deposit into our school account.  
Account name: High Wycombe Primary School  
BSB:  016-341  
Account: 340860496   
First and surname of student as the reference. 
 

http://parentpayments.scholastic.com.au/


SCHOOL NEWS 

SECOND HAND UNIFORMS 

If you have any school uniforms that no longer fit your children, please  consider do-

nating them to the P&C. 

Second hand uniforms are then sold to families for a minimal cost. 

We accept Uniforms in good condition with school logo only, these can be dropped off at the school office. 

The Board would like to welcome all families starting or returning to HWPS for the 

2022 School Year. Despite the unknowns and challenges that no doubt lie ahead, it 

promises to be a really important year in building towards our school vision. Our two 

primary focus areas are in Teaching and Learning and Behaviour.  

To support our development in Teaching and Learning, HWPS has joined the Fogerty Edvance School Improvement 

Program. The program focuses on building the capacity of school leadership teams to make informed evidence-based 

decisions, strategically plan and ultimately, improve student outcomes. A key part of the improvement journey involves 

further development of our whole school approaches to teaching and learning. We have already started to see 

improvement with reading since introducing a whole school program and are seeking to replicate that success in other 

learning areas.  

In our second focus area of behaviour, the school will continue to implement Positive Behaviour Support (PBS). Positive 

Behaviour Support (PBS) is a whole school framework which helps schools to create positive learning environments by 

approaching behaviour as a skill that needs to be taught and practiced, just like other curriculum areas.   

At our first meeting for the year on Monday night, the Board reviewed student performance and wellbeing data and 
results from the parent and board surveys conducted last year, in preparation for the Public School Review to be held 
next week. As part of the review, representatives of the Board will meet with the reviewer to discuss our strategies, plans 
and progress. The outcomes of the Public School Review will help us begin building our objectives for the next Business 
Plan cycle, starting in 2023.  

Cherie Blyth 

Board Secretary 

 

School 
Board 



OTHER NEWS 



 

COMMUNITY NEWS 



v 

COMMUNITY NEWS 



 

COMMUNITY NEWS 


